
In accordance with New York State Education Law Section 2-d, the Harrison Central School 
District hereby sets forth the following Parents’ Bill of Rights for Data Privacy and Security, 
which is applicable to all students and their parents and legal guardians.  

Parents' Bill of Rights for Data Privacy and Security  

(1) A student's personally identifiable information cannot be sold or released for any commercial 
purposes;  

(2) Parents have the right to inspect and review the complete contents of their child's education 
record;  

(3) The District has the following safeguards in place to protect student data, including 
personally identifiable information stored or transferred by the District. 

a. All databases that have student information are protected by a secure password and 
login.  These logins are monitored and kept up to date. 

b. Student information is only accessible by those who are deemed warranted of having 
the information. 

(4) New York State, through the New York State Education Department, collects a number of 
student data elements for authorized uses. A complete list of all student data elements collected 
by the State is available for public review, at: http://www.p12.nysed.gov/irs/sirs/2011-12/2011-
12SIRSGuidance/NEWER/2013-14SIRSManual9-1_20131107.pdf.  Parents may also obtain a 
copy of this list by writing to the Office of Information & Reporting Services, New York State 
Education Department, Room 863 EBA, 89 Washington Avenue, Albany, N.Y. 12234. 

(5) Parents have the right to submit complaints about possible breaches of student data or teacher 
or principal APPR data. Any such complaint must be submitted, in writing, to: Brian Seligman, 
Chief Information Officer, 50 Union Avenue, Harrison, N.Y. 10528. 

Additionally, parents have the right to have complaints about possible breaches of student data 
addressed.  Complaints should be directed to: Chief Privacy Officer, New York State Education 
Department, 89 Washington Avenue, Albany, NY 12234; the e-mail address is 
cpo@mail.nysed.gov.  SED’s complaint process is under development and will be established 
through regulations from the department’s chief privacy officer, who has yet to be appointed. 

More information 

More information is also available on the following websites: 
• New York State Department of Education guidance document issued on July 29, 2014 (PDF) 
• U.S. Department of Education press release:  
   Guidance for Schools Issued on How to Keep Parents Better Informed on the Data They 
Collect on Students (PDF) 
• Privacy Technical Assistance Center (PTAC): newly established one-stop resource for 
education stakeholders to learn about data privacy. 
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